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Mass for the Lord's Day   
Saturday Vigil 5:00pm 

Sunday: 7:30, 9:30, 11:00am &  
5:00pm (University Community—during term) 

 

Daily Mass 
Monday - Friday: 8:00am, 12:l0pm  

Saturday - 9:00am 
 

Vespers 
Tuesday and Wednesday - 6:00pm (Chapel) 

Thursday - 5:15pm, Choral Vespers (upper Church)  
 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
Every Friday after the 8:00am Mass until noon in  

the Church. 

Sacraments 
 Baptism  

Please inquire at the parish office 
 

Penance & Reconciliation 
Thursday  1:30 - 3:30pm  

Saturday  3:00 - 4:30pm ~ Or by appointment 
Upper Church Reconciliation Room  

 

Eucharist  
See Mass and Adoration schedule above 

 

Marriage  
Couples planning to marry in the Church should make an 
appointment to see one of the priests as far in advance as 

possible (at least six months)  
 

Confirmation  
Celebrated annually, contact the parish office for info 

Holy Orders  
If you feel called to consider a vocation to priesthood or 

diaconate, speak to a priest or call the  
Vocations Office at (617)746-5939 

 

Anointing of the Sick 
This Sacrament will take place immediately follow-
ing the 9:00am Mass on the first Saturday of each 

month, or please contact a priest at anytime   
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Saint Paul Church Cambridge, Massachusetts   

PARISH AND SCHOOL STAFF 
 

ST. PAUL CHURCH  
Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D., PASTOR 

Rev. Mark W. Murphy, PAROCHIAL VICAR 

Mr. Thomas Hogan, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE AND OPERATIONS 
      Mrs. Nancy Nicolaou, ADMINISTRATIVE COORDINATOR  

Mr. John Robinson, DIRECTOR OF MUSIC 

Mr. Bernie Swain, DIRECTOR OF FAITH FORMATION 
 

HARVARD CATHOLIC CENTER 
Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D., SENIOR CHAPLAIN  

Rev. George S. Salzmann, O.S.F.S., GRADUATE CHAPLAIN 

Rev. Mark W. Murphy, UNDERGRADUATE CHAPLAIN 

Ms. Heather Angell, EVkids, DIRECTOR 

Mr. Doug Zack, DIRECTOR OF ADVANCEMENT 

Ms. Carol Sardo, ADVANCEMENT ASSOCIATE 
 

ST. PAUL’S CHOIR SCHOOL 
Dr. Michael Lescault, HEADMASTER 

Mr. John Robinson, DIRECTOR OF MUSIC 

Mr. Jeremy Bruns, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF MUSIC 

Mrs. Dianne Flaherty, OFFICE MANAGER 
Mrs. Dawn Gromczynski,  DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATE 

Mr. Forrest Eimold, ORGAN SCHOLAR  RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS  (RCIA) 
The parish is always ready to receive adults into the  proc-
ess of preparation for baptism or reception into Full Com-
munion with the Roman Catholic Church.  Please  call (617) 
491-8400 for information.   

 

PARISH FOOD PANTRY 
Non-perishable food is received before every Mass for the 
pantry, which is open Saturdays from 11:00am to 
11:30am. 
 

CHURCH ACCESS FOR THE DISABLED 
Take elevator from the Parish Center Lobby at 29 Mount 
Auburn Street. Restrooms, handicapped accessible, are 
located on 1st & 2nd floors of the Parish Center. 
 

PARKING FOR MASS ON SATURDAY & SUNDAY 
Free parking at the Cowperthwaite Garage is available by 
permit only for those attending Mass on weekends only. 
Contact the Parish office for an parking application  
 

 

New Parishioners 
Welcome to Saint Paul Parish! 

To register, please fill out a registration card  
available in the church vestibule, the pews or at the  

parish office. 

LITURGICAL CALENDAR 
 

Sunday, December 11,  2016:   
Third Sunday of Advent  
9:30am The People of the Parish Intention 
11:00am Memorial:  Giorgio Salvini and  
             Gloria Salvini Mortola 
 

Monday, 12:  Our Lady of Guadalupe 
 

Tuesday, 13: Saint Lucy  
12:10pm Memorial: George A. Donovan 
 
Wednesday, 14:  Saint John of the Cross 
 

Friday, 16:  
12:10pm Choir School Fund Intention  
 
Saturday, 17: 
5:00pm Memorial: Albert Darling  
 

Sunday, December 18,  2016:   
Fourth Sunday of Advent  
 

 

Christmas at St. Paul’s 
 

Christmas Eve 
3:00 PM 

Festival of Lessons and Carols 
The Choir of Men and Boys of St. Paul’s 

 

Regularly scheduled Confessions canceled on 
Christmas Eve  

 

5:00 PM — MASS 
(4:40 PM Prelude) 

St. Paul Parish Choir 
 

7:30 PM — MASS 
The Choir of Men and Boys of St. Paul’s 

 

Christmas Day 
9:00 AM — MASS (Please note time change) 

St. Paul Parish Choir  
 

11:00 AM — MASS 
The Choir of Men and Boys of St. Paul’s 



 THIRD SUNDAY OF ADVENT  
Dear Friends, 
 

I hope that you can attend the Choir School concerts Sunday at 3:00pm and next Sunday at 3:00pm.  Last week, we 

were blessed with the Choir School concert and a program by the Harvard Catholic Center Choir.  We are really so blessed 

with so much musical talent offered to the glory of God.  Our concerts are not only a wonderful way to enter the Christmas 

season, but they are also an important way to support the Choir School financially. It is a win/win situation.  Please come 

along!  Tickets are available at the door or on the school website. 
 

On Thursday, December 22, Fr. George and I will be hearing confessions in the main Church from 6:30pm-8:00pm.  

It is a time honored and beautiful way to prepare for Christmas.  Please note that there are no confessions on that Saturday, 

Christmas Eve. 
 

Congratulations to parishioner Chip Piatti, who last week received the Cheverus Award from Cardinal OôMalley for his 

fine service to the parish, Choir School, and Harvard Catholic Center.  There was a great showing of parishioners to help 

celebrate with him.  Cheers!  This weekend, at the 9:30am Mass, folks are invited to bring the Baby Jesus statues from 

their home Nativity sets for the Blessing of the Bambinelli (Little Child Jesus).  I hope that you will join us and encourage 

others to do so. 
 

Our Giving Tree work and the weekly Advent Community Wednesday Meals for our Homeless Brothers and Sisters 

continue to show the reach of Godôs goodness through our parishioners.  Thank you! 
 

Weôll be getting the church ready for Christmas Masses in two stages.  On Saturday, December 17 from 9:30am-

11:00am, weóll put our cleaning muscles to work: dusting, sweeping, and polishing wood and brass.  Weôd love your help!  

Please come for as much time as you can.  On Friday, December 23, we set the Church up for Christmas Masses.  

Weôll begin at 1:00pm and hopefully finish by 3:00pm.  Once again, come for as much or as little time as you can.  (Both 

days are a great way for a families with children to join in)! 
 

We had a long but productive Finance Council Meeting this week.  More soon, but please see the importance challenge 

from Parish Council Chairman Chris Cassani in this bulletin.  Lots of other good parish meetings, too, with info on the hori-

zon. 
 

Please note carefully the Christmas schedule here at St. Paulôs, which involves SEVERAL CHANGES to our regular 

weekend schedule.  Please note that the 5:00pm Sunday Mass is also suspended after this weekend until January 22. 

(School Semester Break)   Throughout the year, I am so grateful for the presence of so many students at our parish, 

and especially at daily Mass. Our prayers go out to all our students in these days of exams and papers.  You will sur-

vive!   

God bless,    Fr. Kelly 

THE HOMELESS ADVENT COMMUNITY MEALS 

The Advent Meals continue on December 14 and 21.  Vol-
unteers are needed to bring main dishes, veggie dishes, 
desserts, fresh fruit, sandwiches, juices and cookies.  Vol-
unteers are also needed to set up, serve and clean up.  We 
also take donations of new  hats, scarves, gloves and tube 
socks. Donations may be left in the church kitchen on 
Wednesdays, 9:00am to 12:00pm, or at the front 
desk.  For info, call Carol (617) 666-2855 or Mercedes 
(617) 492-7047. 
 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL GIVING TREE 
The St. Vincent de Paul Giving tree is in the Church front 
vestibule. The tree has the name and pertinent info for a 
gift of a family in need; the small envelopes are for dona-
tions. Unwrapped gifts, with the SVDP identifying tag, 
may be left in the parish center by noon ON or BEFORE 
SUNDAY, DEC. 18. 
 

 

 

 

CHRISTMAS CONCERT TICKETS  

 Tickets for the Choir School's annual Christmas  

concert series may now be purchased online at: 

www.stpaulchoirschool.com or through the School's 

Main Office at (617) 868-8658 ext. 315.  

Join us for a celebration of timeless Christmas music. 

 Sunday, December  11, 3:00pm  

A Celebration of Christmas 

 ~ 

Sunday, December 18, 3:00pm  

Ceremony of Carols by Benjamin Britten and Dancing 

Day by John Rutter  
 

ɭɭɭɭɭɭɭɭɭɭɭɭɭɭɭ 
 

You too must be patient. Make your hearts 

firm, because the coming of the Lord  

is at hand. James 5:8 

http://www.stpaulchoirschool.com


DECEMBER 11,  2016 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CHRISTMAS FLOWER DONATIONS 
Lǘ Ƙŀǎ ƭƻƴƎ ōŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǎǘƻƳ ƘŜǊŜ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ǘƻ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ 
donations to help defray the cost for the plants and flow-
ers that grace our beautiful church during the Advent and 
Christmas seasons. Christmas flower envelopes will be 
available in the vestibule.  Donations should be made pay-
able to St. Paul Parish, with a note in the memo line indi-
cating that the check is for flowers. 
 

CHURCH CHRISTMAS DECORATING 
Join us at 1:00pm on Friday, December 23 to decorate 
and beautify the church for Christmas.  See you there! 
 

CHRISTMAS COLLECTION- 

CLERGY HEALTH AND RETIREMENT TRUST 
Reminder that there will be a Christmas Day collection for 
the support of the retirement, medical and financial 
needs of priests of the Archdiocese of Boston.  On behalf 
of all of our priests, thank you in advance for your gener-
osity. 
 

BADALIYA AND PEACE ISLANDS INSTITUTE 

PRAYER GATHERING  
The Badaliya and Peace Islands Institute prayer gather-
ing will meet next Sunday, December 18 from 3:00pm - 
4:30pm in the St. Paul Parish Center Chapel. Dorothy Buck 
will lead the prayer gathering.  For info: call 781.395.4391, 
email dorothy@dcbuck.com or visit: www.dcbuck.com. 
 

CREATIVE WRITING PROSE POSE GROUP 
Rose Moss invites people interested in creative writing to 
join the Prose Pose writing group.  Beginning January 23, 
2017, we will meet weekly in Room 203, Monday 6:30pm-
8:00pm.  Rose Moss, a writer and teacher of creative writ-
ing, will facilitate.  All are welcome.  Fluent Eng-
lish not required.  For more information, please con-
tact rosermoss@gmail.com 
 

HELP BEAUTIFY ROOM 202 
Contributions are needed to help buy furniture, curtains, 
pillows, and tablecloths for Room 202.  Donations may be 
left with Nancy Nicolaou in the parish office.  Thank you.  
 

MONDAY PRAYER GROUP 
Join fellow parishioners for scripture study and prayer, 
ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ мнΥмлǇƳ aŀǎǎΣ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅΩǎ ƛƴ wƻƻƳ нлнΦ   
 
 

 

WHAT’S NEW & TRENDING AT  

ST. PAUL’S 

      

 
 

 

 
 

 

PARISH SUPPORT AND FINANCES 
 

Our offertory this weekend, December 10/11 has one col-
lection, our regular Parish Support.  Thank you for your 
generosity.   
 
 
 
 

As always, thank you to past and present benefactors. 

Prior Offertory:  Dec. 3/4 $5,535.00   

FYTD Total: $133,175.00   

Friends, 
 

At a recent Parish Council meeting, Fr. Kelly spoke about 
an initiative to help parishioners grow in awareness of 
parish finances and the need for better and more consis-
tent giving at weekly Mass. There are discussions already 
taking place, with a more comprehensive plan to be rolled 
out in the new year. Before that time, though, I'd like to 
invite you to participate in an Advent Offertory Challenge 
to help boost the parish's finances. The timing of this chal-
lenge fits well into the Christmas season - we are asked to 
be selfless givers of gifts, just as the Virgin Mary was to 
Christ. 
 

The need for increased giving at St. Paul's is acute, espe-
cially when considering supporting  the wide array of min-
istries we parishioners have come to value. This mini cam-
paign will facilitate sustaining and improving the parish's 
spiritual life, and on a practical financial level, it affords a 
final opportunity to make a tax-deductible contribution to 
defray your 2016 tax burden. 
 

My wife and I have decided to make a $500 special contri-
bution to the offertory by year's end. It is a sacrifice, but 
one we are happy to make. Since we first started attend-
ing St. Paul's 7 years ago, our faith in God has deepened, 
our lives have been enriched, new friendships have been 
made, countless beautiful liturgies have been celebrated, 
and we could not imagine a life without this parish. It is a 
way for us to show in a tangible way just how much our 
Parish means to us. In this spirit, we invite you to prayer-
fully consider joining us as St. Paul's sustainers this Advent 
season. 
 

Sincerely, Chris and Laura Cassani  

 

BAY COLONY BRASS ENSEMBLE 
Christmas Concert 
Saint Peter Parish 

100 Concord Avenue, Cambridge 
Saturday, December 17, 2016 

7:00 PM in the ChurchτFree Admission  

mailto:dorothy@dcbuck.com
mailto:rosermoss@gmail.com


HARVARD CATHOLIC CENTER—STUDENT NEWS 

GRAD STUDENTS, POST DOCS & 

YOUNG PROFESSIONALS 

YOUNG COUPLES & NEW FAMILIES 
Sunday,  December 11 at 10:30am 
Room 101τ29 Mount Auburn Street 
29 Mount Auburn Street 
Engaged? Married? New Family?  
Come join us for a potluck brunch following the 9:30am 
Mass.   Join the e-mail list:  
StPaulYoungCouples@googlegroups.com 

 
LUMEN VERITATIS:  

THEOLOGY DISCUSSION GROUP 
Wednesday, December 14 
7:00 PM to 8:00pm 
Multimedia Roomτ29 Mt. Auburn Street 
E-mail: jason.c.lalonde@gmail.com 

 
ALL GRAD STUDENTS, POSTDOCS AND 

YOUNG PROFESSIONALS! 
Sunday, December 18 at 6:00pm 

GAUDEAMUS:  Let Us Rejoice for the Advent of Christmas! 
Join us for an evening of food, fellowship, and carols. Feel 
free to bring a baked good, side dish, or beverage to share. 
We will gather and celebrate in the Student Center Lounge 
on Sunday, December 18th at 6:00 PM.  
Jbasconi@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 

GRADUATE STUDENTS FILM NIGHT 
Friday, January 27 at 7:00pm 
The Intouchables (2011, France) 
Student Lounge -  29 Mount Auburn Street 
Join fellow graduate students and young professionals in 
the student lounge to watch films both new and classic on 
the last Friday of each month! Refreshments (including 
popcorn) served!  hccfilmnight@gmail.com 

 

GRAD PRAYER AND SCRIPTURE GROUP:  

VERBUM DEI   
Every Sunday, 12:30pm (after 11:00am Mass) 
Student Loungeτ29 Mt. Auburn Street 
Grad students and young professionals gather 
each Sunday to read and reflect on the Sunday readings 
and to share and pray about finding God in everyday life. 
alex.angstrom@gmail.com 

 

 

TOTUS TUESDAY AND SUPER TUESDAY 
{ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǘ уΥллǇƳ 
Join us on Tuesdays during the academic year from 8:00 
pm to 9:00pm for  Totus Tuesday in St. Paul's Church. Dur-
ing holy hour there is Eucharistic Adoration, Benediction, 
Confession, meditation and music. Following the holy hour 
is Super Tuesday at 9:00pm. Join us at the Catholic Center 
for snacks and conversation. 

UNDERGRADUATE  

The 5:00 PM University Community Mass will not take 
place on Sunday, December 18, 25, 2016 and January 1, 8 
and 15 2017.  Mass will resume on Sunday, January 22, 
2017. 
 

HBS MASS: Every Sunday at 8:00pm, HBS Chapel 
August 28 through December 11, 2016  

 

HLS Mass: Every other Sunday at 6:30pm 
Wasserstein 1010  
December 11  
 

HMS Mass: Wednesdays at 8:30pm 
JBM Lounge Vanderbilt Hall  
December 14 

mailto:jason.c.lalonde@gmail.com
mailto:Jbasconi@gmail.com
http://www.imdb.com/title/tt1675434/?ref_=fn_al_tt_1
http://harvardcatholic.org/hccfilmnight@gmail.com
mailto:alex.angstrom@gmail.com?subject=Scripture%20%26%20Prayer%20Group%20Inquiry

